
CMC calls for study of Xi’s speeches

The Central Military Commission (CMC) on Monday told the armed forces to
study the speeches made by President Xi Jinping around the Army Day and
strengthen their sense of loyalty and responsibility, according to an
official circular.

Study of Xi’s speeches is of great significance to inspire the military to
unite more closely around the Communist Party of China (CPC) Central
Committee with Comrade Xi Jinping at its core, according to the circular
issued by the general office of the CMC.

The speeches were delivered by Xi, also general secretary of the CPC Central
Committee and chairman of the CMC, at a military parade and a rally marking
the 90th anniversary of the People’s Liberation Army.

Xi lauded the contributions made by the PLA in its 90 years’ history to the
country and the people, calling for better combativeness of the army in his
speech at the Zhurihe military parade on July 30.

In his speech at the rally on Aug. 1, Xi reaffirmed the importance of
military reform and the CPC’s absolute leadership over the army. China must
step up transforming its armed forces into a world-class military that is
ready to fight and win wars as the country will never compromise on its
sovereignty, he said.

The study is important for the CPC to achieve its goal of building a strong
army in current circumstances and the great rejuvenation of the Chinese
nation, according to the circular.

The CMC circular called on the armed forces to improve combat-oriented
training and resolutely safeguard national sovereignty, security, and
development interests.

China will never allow any people, organization or political party to split
any part of Chinese territory from the country at any time, in any form, the
circular said.

The circular also ordered the military to act in accordance with the
instructions of Xi and the CMC, bear in mind its duties, and boost national
defense and military modernization.
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